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Site ALARA Committee and Change Control Board Meeting 
 
The Site ALARA Committee and Change Control Board meeting was held via Microsoft Teams.  
 

1. Introduction: Kent Williams 
 
Kent welcomed everyone to the meeting. The safety topic was being safe around the holidays. 
Kent informed the meeting attendees that Dennis Carr was unavailable for the meeting this 
afternoon so John Gall would be chairing today’s meeting. John added that we should be mindful 
of safety onsite and offsite.  He discussed the recent fatalities in the CSRA including one child 
death in a house fire and one death due to fall from a ladder installing Christmas lights. 
 
Pam Powell performed a roll call and Quorum was met (see attached). She then turned the 
meeting over to Teresa Eddy for the Environmental ALARA review.  
 

2. Environmental ALARA: Teresa Eddy 
 
Teresa thanked Pam and stated that Eric Doman would be taking over the Chair position for the 
Environmental ALARA Committee for 2022. Eric discussed the data for the 3rd Quarter (see 
attached). Eric and Teresa stated that they should have the 2022 Environmental ALARA Goals 
by January 7th, 2022 due to F Area asking for an extension and they would be distributed the 
following week via email for approval by the board.  
 

3. Review of 3rd Quarter Performance: Pam Powell 
 
Pam reviewed 3rd Quarter performance indicators (see attached). There were no comments or 
questions.  
 

4. +/- 25 % 

 
HCA - Nick Miller - Nick stated that some work that was planned for the year was postponed for 
next year. Kent asked if the CY 2022 goal reflected this work being done. Nick stated the goal 
for next year included expected dose for the postponed work.  
 

Facility *Target *Actual Percent 

HCA 9.0 5.96 -33.78 

FCA 0.90 0.49 -45.6 

INF 3.0 2.174 -27.53 
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FCA - Terry Pifer - Terry stated that work that would possibly generate higher dose was planned  
for the year but was postponed. Work is expected to take place 1st quarter 2022.  
 
INF - Terry Pifer - Terry stated with a low goal there is a smaller range for error. INF base the 
yearly goals on historical data due to there not being much dose generating work.  
 
 

5. Proposed 2022 ALARA Goals 
 
Pam presented the 2022 ALARA Goals to the committee. 
 
 

 
 
 
Kent commented that K Area is much higher this year due to work planned for CY 2022. He 
stated that he has spoken with K Area leadership and agrees with the increased goal.  
John asked FCA personnel if the lower goal for the year reflected the work that was postponed. 
Terry responded that SRNL was taking over most of the analytical lab operations from CLAB 
that produces most of the dose so even with the work that is planned, the goal should be 
sufficient. 
 
ALARA goals for CY 2022 were approved per the board.  
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Pam asked Kent and John if they had any more comments or questions.  
 
John commented on the good work done in the ALARA Goal planning process by all facilities.  
 
There were no further comments or questions. The meeting was adjourned.  
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